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Dear First UMC of Howell, 
 
What a time for transition, 2020, it should naturally be the year of vision, right? Instead it’s the 

year of uncertainty, wonder, worry, fear, unknown and not seeing anything ahead. What will happen in 
the world the rest of the year? What about next year? We all simply must wait and see (like waiting is   
ever simple and easy for any of us.) 

First church has been through a roller-coaster this year. We are just over halfway through the year 
and I am the second Pastor to serve here. Rev. Lewis has retired, and he and Sherry are doing their best to 
grow into an amazing retirement. (Now would be a good time to pause and say a little prayer for them.) 
Now you get me, Pastor Scott. What an interesting introduction it has been, in the midst of the Corona  
Virus. Our first meetings have been online Zoom meetings, not face-to-face.  Our first services have been 
on Facebook live and not together.  Now we are trying to safely meet and worship in church together but 
doing things differently because we need to make changes for the sake of safety. We continue to work  
toward normal worship as safety restrictions allow, but each week is inevitably different than the week  
before.  

Your first glimpse of me may have been on Facebook live daily at 8:00 am and 8:00 pm. The only 
problem with this format is that it’s a one-way street. You get to learn a bit about me but I remain clueless 
about you. I long to connect with you in a more personal way.  Over the next several weeks some of you 
are hosting “listening sessions” where I will be able to safely hear your stories. More information about 
this can be found later in this newsletter and on our website. Please sign up for a listening session.  

What’s next? I am very excited to be the Pastor of Howell First UMC! I have been welcomed so              
warmly by so many of you! (Thank you.) My wife, Carrie, and I are excited to follow the Holy Spirit with 
all of you into the future. What will that look like? Any ideas? We have no idea what or when “normal” 
will become. I hope and pray that during this time we all are looking to God for guidance in what First 
UMC will be in the community when we are able to fully open our doors again. I hope and pray that you 
all are personally following the Holy Spirit right now and watching for where you will be called when we 
fully open the doors again. 

I look forward to getting to know all of you as your Pastor and friend and sharing the love of Christ 
with you. I am not sure how to get to know you during this time of shut down, but I think that together we 
will figure it out. The best way to reach me is to call or text my cell phone 616-307-9765 or email                        
pastorscott@howellfumc.com  

I look forward to our future and following God to wherever He leads us. Please call me anytime so 
that I can get to know you and help care for whatever needs you might have. 
 
Your fellow servant, 
Pastor Scott  

mailto:pastorscott@howellfumc.com




*NOTE: Finance committee decided to direct gifts designated to the building fund to directly 

to pay down the current mortgage principle. 



Dearest Family of Faith, 

Many, many thanks for your 

prayers, thoughts, notes and 

cards during my convalescence 

from hip replacement surgery. In this time of         

isolation, it buoyed my spirits to know that you all 

were still caring for me. I miss you all so much, and I 

cannot wait until we are reunited in worship. 

Love and blessings to you all, 

Olive 

We are sending a 

Big Thank You to all the people that worked 

so hard in keeping the church active 

(virtually) during this Covid-19 pandemic. 

                                                                             

Hugs (virtually), 

 

Malcolm and Linda Steider 

Dear Howell FUMC family and friends, 

                It has taken me a few weeks to realize I am retired. This new retired life is wonderful. Our move went very 
well, and we have settled in quite well in our new house. I am enjoying some hobbies I have not had time for in the 
past. My vegetable garden went in late, but it is doing well, and we have already enjoyed some of the harvest. 
                Please accept my sincerest thanks for everything you have done for me. My ten years of service at Howell 
FUMC was truly a blessing. I am a better person and a stronger disciple of Christ because of my time with all of 
you. Thanks for your loving and caring spirit during my days of ministry.  Let me begin my thanks with a special 
thank you to Pastor Scott and Carrie. The transition this year has been unlike any pastoral transition I have ever           
experienced. I know you are all in good hands with your new pastoral leadership. 
                A special personal thanks to the staff of Howell FUMC. I know that this was not the easiest transition for 
all of you either, but your grace and professionalism made it a blessing. The staff of Howell FUMC has been a joy to 
work with but also a joy to get to know as friends. I appreciate each of your gifts and talents that you shared with 
God and the church. Many of you worked extra hard during these pandemic days to keep the church going strong. 
Keep up the good work. 
                I also want to thank the Staff Parish Relations Committee for all their hard work during this time.  Thank 
you for the drive through party that you hosted for me. You thought of everything. It was a blessing to have a          
committee work so hard to honor my ministry. The special recognition by our congressperson was a highlight. 
                Thanks to everyone who drove through to say goodbye. Your words and gifts were very heartfelt. At times 
I felt tears come to my eyes. It was nice to hear that I had made a difference among you. It was also a blessing to 
recall the work we have all done together. I will miss all of you so much. Thank you also for the generous gift for my 
retirement. I was taken back a moment by your extreme generosity. Your gift is already being used. I purchased a 
much-needed new outdoor grill and I may consider getting a new set of golf clubs since mine are decades old.           
Maybe it will help my game. 
                Sherry and I go for a nice leisurely walk twice a day through our neighborhood. We often think of all of 
you fondly in our hearts. Please feel free to connect with us if you are in the area. Here is our new contact                           
information. 
 
revgeorgelewis@gmail.com   231-268-9991  48710 Apple Lane, Mattawan, MI 49071 

A big THANK YOU to our church family for all 

your prayers, cards and other expressions of 

support.  Alan and I deeply appreciate you 

remembering us.  It means a lot! 

 

Blessings to all, 

Judy DeGraw 



Upcoming Excitement! 

Welcoming the return of 8:00 AM Sunday Early Encounter!  

 

Preschool will be opening in October!  

Safety plans are in place.  Bible studies and 

classes will be opening and outside groups 

will also be opening again soon!  Watch 

website, social media, emails  and Sunday 

slides for more information. 

 

What a world we live in!  
 I’m  missing my church family. Never did I 
guess that when I last met with the Stephen        
Ministry team in February that I wouldn’t be face to 
face again for possibly the rest of the year. The  
Stephen Ministry team continues to be active and 
are carrying on our ministry as best we can even in 
these difficult days. My daily devotions have helped 
to keep me focused on the blessings of knowing we 
are safe in God’s arms. Jesus is so much more 
than what our minds can sometimes remember. He 
is ready to forgive, supplies our needs, is ready to 
give us more than what we deserve, and can      
provide heaven-hearted joy in serving Him here on 
earth. 
 
 Our Stephen Ministers who currently have 
care receivers are still doing their best to provide 
ministry despite the new rules due to the                  
pandemic.  We are available to provide care to 
some more who are currently going through a life 
struggle such as loss of employment, loss of a 
loved one, marriage difficulties, or facing life     
changing health issues.   
 
 One of our Stephen Ministers recently closed 
with their care receivers and asked for feedback on 
their relationship and what the Stephen Ministry                        
experience meant to them.  We were given                        
permission to quote their response... 

 
“Thank you! We’ve had a great journey together. I 
appreciate having a safe place to discuss tough 
stuff, particularly when it pertains to church                 
relationships. This has been an enormous blessing 
because it’s helped me to find my voice. I’d spent 
far too long going with the flow and avoiding                  
conflict, but now I feel that I can move beyond being 
a peacemaker. This is harder, but it feels more                
authentic, and I believe it is what God is calling me 
to do.” 
 
 We are grateful to God for those who have 
had a positive experience with having had a        
Stephen Minister and pray all feel a renewed           
closeness to their Lord and Savior through this  
ministry. 
 
 We have learned that our new pastor has 
also been through Stephen Ministry leadership 
training. Please feel free to reach out to Pastor 
Scott Otis or any of the Stephen Ministry team if 
you need our help in way of a caring, listening ear 
and a way to strengthen your relationship with God. 
 

Continued blessings to all, 
Patti Van Loo for the Stephen Ministry Team 



The laundry ministry with Love INC has been 

able to continue so far through the pandemic. 

We have met clients from our vehicles while 

wearing masks in the church parking lot, and 

handing vouchers through the windows. To 

date, in 2020 we have served 35 families and 57 

individuals. They have received a total of 

$1,070.00 in vouchers to Wash Tubs 

laundromat. We are thankful for your continued 

support through your giving to the church 

budget.  

 

Yours in Mission Service, 

Coralene Bloss 

 

Because the church has been closed until very 

recently, our Gleaners food collections have 

been curtailed. The Missions Committee did 

approve using a third of the Lenten offering to 

provide a financial gift to Gleaners. A donation 

of just over $2800 was sent including the Lent 

offering and members’ gifts that had been 

earmarked for Gleaners. We hope to begin 

collections of food as the church continues its 

steps to reopening. 

 Four and a half pounds of food was 

delivered to Gleaners in July. With the 

pandemic, loss of jobs, closing of schools, etc., 

the need is very great. Please continue to 

remember the less fortunate by adding to your 

offering for Gleaners, or sending a contribution 

directly to Gleaners. Total deliveries in 2020 

amount to 750 pounds. Thank you for your 

longstanding support of this mission work. 

~ Basil Bloss 





United Methodist Women 

Upcoming Events 

CIRCLES 

Dorcas/Mary Martha Circle: Third Wednesday of the Month @ 10:00 am 

Faith Circle:  Fourth Monday of the Month @ 7:00 pm 

Grace Circle:  Thursday, September 10@ 7:00 pm - poolside @ Jan Clay’s house 

Mary-Elizabeth Circle: Fourth Thursday of the Month @ 7:00 pm 

Ruth Circle:  Third Wednesday of the Month @ 1:00 pm.   

September, 2020 

Hi Everyone!  

I pray everyone is doing well especially those who have had surgery and your healing is             

going well.  It’s been so long since we have had a UMW event.  Due to COVID-19 we were in 

lockdown with everything being cancelled. This has been a hard time for all of us not              

seeing family or friends, not being able to do our normal activities. 

It is with sadness that I have to report we are cancelling the majority of our fund raisers for 

the balance of the year.  This is for our safety and those outside our church.  Each individual 

circle will decide if they will meet in September and where to meet. 

Our faith in God is going to get us all thru this time of need.  If anyone is in need of anything 

please contact your circle chair, myself or the church office.  The UMW is always there to 

help in any way we can even if it is just a phone call.  

Blessings, 

Janet Adams, President UMW 








